


November 22,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for November 22,2022 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager). Guests were recorded in the attendance book. This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the November 10,2022 meeting. Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Fred Buckholtz seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. 2023 Proposed budget was presented as prepared at previous advertised work sessions. It is a balanced budget with $5,077,362.00 in revenue and expenditures. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz, (Matt McSparren – yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz – yes) 

2. The board was presented with a letter from Shane Zerbe whom expressed a desire to be appointed to the Township Economic Development Committee, which approved the appointment at their November 15th, 2022, meeting. Following brief discussion, motion to appoint Zerbe to the EDC was made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren – yes, Bob Betzold – yes, Fred Buckholtz -yes).  

4.STAFF REPORTS –
Township Manager Eric Heil - Made following report to the board: November 14th attending a scoping field meeting with PennDOT and EADS group at Aires Hill and Meadow Church bridges. Necessary repairs have been determined and will be finalized by EADS. Met with FNB Wealth Management advisors on November 15th concerning Township investment accounts. Board was informed of the meeting via Zoom with the USACE on November 16th and a discussion took place on the current study of Sage Run and Lower Two Mile Run. Eric attended a tabletop exercise at UPMC NW on November 18th with the topic being the emergency response to an active shooter at the facility. The Township sold a 1976 General brand trailer to Pinegrove Township for $2700. Board was informed that the POL and EPL insurance renewal figures had been received from Hub International and a brief discussion took place about raising the policy limits and deductibles. Board was also provided with several Thank You cards for memorial donations made in memory of family members who have recently passed. Cloupermit is beginning it’s implementation.  

5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be December 8,2022, at 10:30AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:19PM. Seconded by Bob Betzold. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

